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Update from Mr Chapman 
 

At the time of writing this update, there is a buzz of excitement around school, the reason, School Council 
elections! The elections mark the end of our ‘Leading the Way- Global theme’ and allow the children to apply 
and practise some of their learning about Power and Governance. The knowledge gained from studying 
inspirational Global heroes has been put to good use based on yesterday’s viewing of candidates’ campaign 
videos. The results of the elections will be confirmed on Friday 5th November and the School Council will then 
meet fortnightly throughout the school year. I must thank Miss Blair for organising the election campaign 
and for again leading our council this year.  While on the note of elections, I would also like to congratulate 
our elected House Captains who received their badges in our Values Assembly earlier this week. We know 
that they will all be fantastic role models and leaders of our WE CARE learning and character values.   
 

 
 
Since writing to you earlier in October, we have also enjoyed another fantastic Fiji Day celebration in school. 
We would all like to offer thanks to Mrs Tuivonono for co-ordinating an informative and enjoyable afternoon 
of celebration and food. We really appreciate it… thank you!  
In recent weeks, we have hosted a number of visitors from SHAPE DCS HQ and AfNorth School. It’s pleasing 
to receive their positive reflections based on their experience in our school. All were very impressed with 
learners, school processes and approaches, and our WE CARE culture.  
As the term progresses, we continue to work hard to provide a series of training opportunities for members 
of our team. A familiar face returned to support us on Monday 18th October - Educational culture coach Alex 
Bell enjoyed a day coaching all class teachers and will be continuing the coaching discussions in early January 
next year.   
Finally, I’d like to thank all of our team for their patience and determination to achieve success for all of our 
learners this half-term. Our commitment to work together enables our school to successfully overcome 
difficulties presented. May I wish all, a lovely break and safe travels in the weeks ahead!   

mailto:Attenborough.sbm@modschools.org
http://www.attenborough.school/
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House competitions update 
TEAM CUP  

ROWLING EINSTEIN FRANK THUNBERG 

384 392 380 351 
 

Congratulations to TEAM EINSTEIN – WINNERS OF THE TEAM CUP AUTUMN (1) 2021 
 

TEAM READING CUP 

ROWLING EINSTEIN FRANK THUNBERG 

102 75 84 101 

 
Reading Success  

Well done to all readers who have achieved reading merits this week. 
As a school, so far this year we have collectively read  1,989,148 
words.   

 
Recent Merit success: Congratulations to… 
Ashton Nervais Crystal Merit (60 merits)  
Luca Cole Diamond Merit (40 merits) 
Finlay Gilbride and Emily Tuivonovono Gold Merit (30 merits)  
Ilynn Gurung and Anna Parkinson Silver Merit (20 merits)  

                       Katelyn Clarke and Eddie Needham Bronze Merit (10 merits)  
 

WE CARE - Headteacher Award Winners 

Congratulations to the following students for winning our WE CARE Award 
 
Friday 15th October 
Ava-Grace Parry, Scarlett Stokes, Inoke Baleiwasawasa and Luca Cole  
 

 
Kingfisher Awards 
For outstanding conduct and empathy during breaktimes and lunchtimes 
 

 

 
We would like to wish a very warm hello to all of our new 
starters in recent weeks. It is great to see our school 
population continuing to grow and we have enjoyed 
welcoming Charlotte and Joseph Missenden, Elissa and George Harding and on Monday 
1st November, Luka and Emelie Barker.   

 
 
Today, we said farewell, thank you and good luck to Mrs Lisa Crowley, our School Business 
Manager. Mrs Crowley has been a huge support to me personally within my role in establishing 
the ‘new’ Attenborough and to the whole school team (including the children). She has 
demonstrated empathy, ambition, a good listening ear and a desire to work together with all 
to continue to improve our school, day-after-day. She has worked incredibly hard forming an 
efficient and friendly team alongside Mrs Anders and Mr Crowley.  Thank-you Mrs Crowley, for 
all that you have done…and although we will miss you greatly, we wish you the very best in the 
future.   

 

Friday 15th October  

Annya Nervais  Genni Rana  

Friday 22nd October  

Audrina Gillham Emily Tuivonovono  Finlay Gilbride 
 

This year’s whole school 

attendance =  95.9% 

Key dates  
 

Friday 22nd October  
Last day of autumn (1)  

 
Monday 25th-Friday 29th 

October 
Half-term holiday  

 
Monday 1st November  

First day of the autumn  (2) 
term 

 
Tuesday 2nd and Thursday 4th 

November  
Parent / Teacher Discussions  

 
 Week beginning 22nd 

November  
Last week of Autumn term 

after-school clubs 
 

 Friday 17th December  
Last day of Autumn term 

(1315hrs finish)  
Mufti morning  

 
 Thursday 6th January  

First day of spring term (1)  
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BAG Commander’s Award for Mr Way!  

We would like to say a huge well done and thank you to Mr Way on receipt of a BAG Commander’s Award for 
Excellence in Service. The award was presented to him in today’s assembly, with Mr Way receiving recognition for 
the 12 years of exceptional commitment given to MOD Schools and settings. I consider myself fortunate having work 
with Mr Way since 2016 and fully support this award. Mr Way is such a hard-working and committed colleague who 
will always quickly support all, and solve problems to make our school a safe and exciting place for all the children. 
He simply doesn’t stop working! Well deserved Mike!   
 
 
COVID Guidance for all under 12’s returning from family visits/ holidays   

 
Obligation to self-isolate- The entry quarantine provisions are uniformly regulated at federal level: 

If, at any time within the ten days prior to entry to Germany, you spent time as a family in an area which is classified 
as a high-risk area (currently the United Kingdom), or an area of variants of concern, unvaccinated individuals or 
individuals without proof of COVID recovery must make your way directly to their home – or other place of 
accommodation within Germany – upon arrival and remain isolated there (home quarantine). If entering Germany 
following a stay in a high-risk area (as a family), individuals will, as a rule, need to self-isolate for ten days; if you spent 
time in an area of variants of concern prior to entry, your self-isolation period will be 14 days. If proof of recovery or 
vaccination is already submitted before entry, no quarantine is necessary. For children under the age of twelve, 
the self-isolation period automatically ends five days after entry. 

Information gained from Coronavirus-Einreiseverordnung ( - Bundesgesundheitsministerium 

Thank you to all families who have already informed us of their plans to return as a family to the United Kingdom, or 
family holidays to other countries, which currently require a 5-day home quarantine period for all children under 12 
on their return to Germany. 

To further support families and maintain a safe COVID free environment in school, we are also happy to receive 
telephone confirmation of any required home quarantine from Monday 1st November, should any family arrange 
travel plans in the coming days, or if they have yet to inform us of any visit as a family to a high-risk country or area 
of variant concern.      

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bundesgesundheitsministerium.de/en/service/gesetze-und-verordnungen/guv-19-lp/coronavirus-einreiseverordnung.html
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          Community News 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 The latest edition of our Online Safety Newsletter is available to read on Seesaw, by the main school gate 
and from our office letter stand located by the main school entrance.   
 
Have a safe and enjoyable half-term break – we look forward to seeing you all again from Monday 1st November. 


